Vice Commander Gene Remirez presiding. 39 members present. Meeting convened at 8:30 PM.

Committee reports:

Boy's State-Frank Triola reported that the Post will

sponsor a boy from St. Peters High School.

Hospital Visitation - Vinny Zangari reported that Andy Procopio was attending tonight's meeting. He also stated

that he was ill during the past week.

Membership-Carlie Fontana reported that membership is just about complete for the year. He indicated that we pickedup about 25 transfers. He also stated that this the last call for jackets. Anyone wanting a jacket should order it within the next few days.

Treasurer-Pete Antioco gave a run down of income and expenditures. The balance on hand at the last report was \$ 3,431.91 and the current balance is \$3,197.91 a decrease of \$ 234.00.

Correspondence:

Editor Jim thoma reported that he received a letter from member Frank Ballwege donating \$20 as a booster for the K-G News.

Letter received from the sister of Charles Roth requesting that we put a flag on his grave in the Moravian Cemetary on Memorial Day. He was not a member of our Post, but since our Post is nearby the cemetary and no family are close by, she will like our assistance. -New Business:

PCC Phil Frazzetto reported that it appears that our member Rimie Riechart will have opposition for the position of County Commander. There seems to be mis-understandings among the people involved. There will be Board of Trustees meeting on April 28th and Richie Riechart and Joe Chociemski have been invited to attend and hopefully resolve this matter.

Phil also requested that the  $K_{-}G$  News include a Commanders message. Our Post paper used to include one and all other Posts"s papers do include a Commander's message.

Good of the Legion:

Charlie Fontana spoke about the various health plans that are now being discussed by the Congress. He stress that each individual should call or write to their congessonal representatives directly. This get much better reults than looking to Organization to support their position.

Andy Procopio said members should contact their reprsentatives concerning the "Notch Babies" that they are

in flavor correcting their Social Security payments.

Tony Citola state that Congess is discussing a bill that may reduce DAV benefits. Veterans, especially those receiving disability benefits should write to their Congress. man stating they apposes such bill.

Repectfully submitted,

Ferdinand J. Salvatore

Adjutant